

Governance Council
November 17th 2016 Agenda

Meeting began at 4:06, adjourned at 5:08
All members were in attendance by 4:20.  Also in attendance was Officer Cornell Abruzzini.

· School Safety Grant- Safety Route for School – we moved this to the beginning of the agenda since Officer Cornell Abruzzini was in attendance.
· The School Safety Grant needs to be a priority since it has extended long past the expected deadline.  A meeting was held in February and was expected to proceed once school ended in June.  Officer Abruzzini followed up through several emails from February through November 8 and received vague implications that the project was awaingin final approval, that we would receive a flashing crossing unit and as of the date of our meeting nothing has been done.  We agreed to write a letter requesting a meeting with the Mayor, Mike Yoshik, Bruce Cimowitz requesting action on the grant.  We also will find out the timing of the grant to ensure we do not miss the expiration date.  It is concering that the grant was given several years ago with final approval this past February but we have not seen implementation.  
· Jeannette has a working relationship with the Mayor so we agreed she would discuss this with him and ask him to meet with us.  
· We also discussed attending the next common council meeting which will be held on December 13.
· We discussed different approaches either sending a letter before attending Common Council meeting or attending the meeting first. 
· We agreed that Jody will write a letter with Officer Abruzzini and then send it to us for approval.  It will be sent to the key players and the common council.  We will request the history of the grant and include an expected timeline 


· Appointment of Minutes Recorder – Audra Good
· Introduction of our new Community Committee Members
· Neal Konstantin
· Jeanette Jean-Pierre


· Review of Student Performance Data – Mr. Vellucci offered a brief review, we will go into more detail after our December 14th training.  6th grade usually sees a dip in scores so therefore middle school redesign began in 6th grade this past year. 6th grade implementation included increased time of math instruction to match ELA time.  The scores compared are only those of students who were in the same pool in 6th grade.  If a student came from another district or non Roton feeder school their scores were not included.  We were given a report of the dip between 5th – 6th grade scores.  A discussion ensued asking if math placement was related to SBAC scores which it does not, placement was based on EOY scores, some students met the requirements for advanced math based on their performance tests but that may not reflect in their standardized test scores and vice versa.  Even though our test scores are consistently the highest in the district to eliminate the dip we are implementing intervention programs such as Read 180 and System 44 to provide enrichment.  Teacher SLO’s will reflect the goal of eliminating this gap.  Approaches include using assessments that were aligned with the SBAC and the NWEA Beginning of the Year, Middle of the Year, End of the Year assessments.  We have the fall data and will have a 2nd test in January and will see where we are, the plan is for students to exceed the projected goal. Our next meeting will review 7th grade data then the meeting after that will review 8th grade data.

· Open Forum
· Our goal is to begin meetings promptly at 4:00 from now on, we strongly encourage all members to arrive before 4.  
· Mr. Vellucci must begin the budget process soon. There will be no increase in funding but the decisions to be made are how to allocate the funding.  The redesign plan is in place for 6th grade so a decision how to extend it through 7th grade next year is on the agenda for the redesign committee.
· We ageed to reschedule our December 22 meeting to December 14 before training.  We will meet at Roton at 4 and then go to BMHS/CGS together at 5 for training.  
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